
 

United Kingdom 
Inflation falls back to zero 

 Inflation falls back to zero in June, core inflation 

dips to joint-lowest since 2001 

 Wage data will be closely watched for interest 

rate clues 

UK consumer price inflation fell back to zero in June, 

according to the Office for National Statistics, down 

from 0.1% in May. Inflation continues to run at its 

lowest for half a century, but all eyes turn to 

tomorrow’s wage data to see if longer term underlying 

price pressures are building, which could prompt a 

policy response later in the year.  

Core inflation (excluding energy, food, alcohol and 

tobacco) also fell, down back to 0.8% from 0.9% in 

May, its joint-lowest since 2001. Oil prices fell during 

the month, supermarkets continued to compete 

aggressively on prices and June saw the start of 

summer clothing sales.  

The data therefore raise questions over whether the 

underlying price pressures are really picking up to the 

extent than the Bank of England is anticipating. The 

Bank expects inflation to start rising in earnest later 

this year, primarily due to the impact of low oil prices 

phasing out of the annual comparisons, and reaching 

its 2.0% target by 2017. 

Attention therefore now turns to what’s arguably the 

more important wage growth data, published tomorrow. 

The Bank of England needs to determine whether pay 

growth will continue to accelerate as firms compete for 

staff, or whether low inflation will keep the overall rate 

of increase below levels that would normally worry the 

Monetary Policy Committee into hiking interest rates.  

Regular wage growth is showing signs of picking up as 

the labour market continues to tighten, rising to 2.7% 

according to the data in the three months to April, its 

highest since early-2009.  Private sector pay is rising 

even faster, increasing at an annual rate of 3.2%, its 

highest since 2008. Survey data indicate that 

difficulties in finding suitable staff mean employers 

have to offer higher salaries to recruit new workers. 

However, this upward pressure on wages is being 

offset by weak annual pay reviews for incumbent 

employees, linked in turn to the absence of inflation 

seen in recent months.  

With monetary policy focusing on where inflation is 

likely to be in one to two years’ time, tomorrow’s pay 

data will therefore be instructive in gauging the extent 

to which a wage-price spiral may develop in coming 

months, and when the Bank of England is likely to pull 

the trigger on hiking interest rates. 
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